
Notification to Bank of Ireland Customers
Using Bank of Ireland ATM only cards in AIB ATMs 

Do you have a Bank of Ireland ATM only card? 
By ATM only card, we mean a card you can only use at ATMs - not a Visa 
Debit card which can be used at ATMs and Point of Sale.

No more cash withdrawals at AIB ATMs
From 3 April 2014, AIB will no longer accept Bank of Ireland ATM only 
cards for cash withdrawals from AIB ATMs. This will apply to personal and 
business customers.

Which ATM cards will be affected?
The following ATM cards will be affected by this AIB change:

•	 All personal and business current account ATM only cards
•	 Personal and business demand deposit ATM only cards

Visa debit cards will not be affected
Bank of Ireland customers with Visa Debit cards can continue to use their 
card to withdraw cash at ATMs in Ireland and worldwide, wherever you see 
the Visa symbol.

We would like to remind customers that, where we notify you of any changes to the 
terms and conditions of your Account that you do not wish to accept, you may end 
your contract with us. However, before you can do this you must first pay us any 
money, interest, fees, charges or Government Duty that you owe in connection with 
your Account. If you do not ask us to end your contract, you are deemed to have 
accepted the changes on their effective date. In this instance the effective date of 
the changes is 3 April 2014.

Copies of the terms and conditions and fees and charges for Bank of Ireland 
current accounts are available from any Bank of Ireland branch and at www.
bankofireland.com. If you would like further information on any of these changes, 
please contact your branch or www.bankofireland.com.

Bank of Ireland is regulated by the Central Bank of Ireland.


